
From: Marie Waller <MarieWaller@scstatehouse.gov> 
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov
CC: J. Yancey McGillYanceyMcGill@scstatehouse.gov 

Date: 10/21/2014 11:54:40 AM
Subject: County Aging Directors

Tony, I have attached a summary of some of the issues that were brought up at the recent meeting the Lieutenant 
Governor had with this group. He would appreciate your addressing these issues at your earliest convenience. If 
you have some time on Thursday afternoon, would it be possible to meet with him then and discuss these?

Marie Waller
Chief of Staff
Lieutenant Governor McGill's Office 
(803) 734-2080
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